


 
President. Secretary. 
 
Tuesday, Jan. 8th, 1942. 
 
A meeting of the Association was held in the Canadian Legion Hall, 
Seymour St. with the Vice- President in the Chair. The President was 
absent due to illness. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as 
read. 
 
The Secretary reported that Hector MacKenzie would be unable to 
officiate as a judge. Jimmy Duncan of Langley was substitued, and the 
Secretary instructed to communicate with him. 
Every preparation was made for the Annual Gathering at a previous 
meeting and the programme reviewed. 
 
Mr. A. MacLean suggested that some effort be made to establish a 
minimum fee for pipers appearing at Concerts when other artists were 
being paid. A special committee of Mr. MacLean Ian Mackinnon and the 
secretary were appointed to bring in a report. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
K. MacLeod. Acting Vice President. 
 
W. A. Urquhart. Secretary. 
 





 
Feb. 3rd, 1942. 
 
A meeting of the B.C. Pipers Association was held in the Canadian 
Legion Hall on Feb. 3rd, with K. MacLeod in the Chair, The President 
was absent due to illness. The Vioe-President was absent due to the 
war emergency. 
 
The recent Annual Gathering was reviewed with respect to improvements 
for future competitions. The following suggestions were noted for 
future consideration. 
 
1. The announcer must confine his remarks to the tune to be played and 
the name of the competitor. 
2. The door to the anteroom to be locked. 
3, Any competitor to play in that class only. 4. Number of 
competitions. 
 
The Secretary reported that approximately $30 profit would be realized 
at the Gathering. 
Capt. C.R. Wilson requested that we attend a meeting of the Vancouver 
Island Society in Victoria on the first Saturday in March. This seemed 
satisfactory to most members. 
 
Two interested Doctors, in the armed forces stationed in Vancouver 
came in for the end of the meeting. The meeting then adjourned . 
 
J.A. Paul, Vice- President. 
W.A. Urquhart. Secretary. 
 
March 3rd, 1942. 
 
A meeting of the Association was held in the Canadian Legion Hall with 
the Vice-President in the chair, The President was absent due to 
illness. 
 
The financial statement for the Annual Concert and Dance was submitted 
and adjudged satisfactory. 
 
It was decided to hold a Concert and Dance as soon as possible and the 
Secretary was requested to make arrangements to hold same in the 
Canadian Legion Hall on a suitable Saturday. W. Lamont was appointed 
to arrange a Concert; J. Paul to handle the refresh-ments; K. MacLeod 
to look after the Pipers and Ian MacKinnon et al to arrange a bagpipe 
orchestra. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 





 
 
Dear Member: 
 
The Annual Gathering of the Association scheduled for December 12th 
and subsequently cancelled on account of the blackout precautions, 
will be held on Saturday, January 31st, in the Elks Hall. On that date 
the Gathering will definitely be held commencing at 2:30 in the 
afternoon. 
 
You are asked to note that the schedule of events will be changed; the 
novice, under 16, and Piobaireachd events will be held in the 
afternoon, and the remainder in the evening. 
 
We were able to secure the Hall on this Saturday through the kind co-
operation of the Glengarry Girls Band who are postponing their Annual 
Concert in the Elks Hall until Friday, February 15th, in order that we 
may have our Gathering on a Saturday. It is to be hoped that the Girls 
do not suffer financially by obliging the Association in this respect; 
in fact it seems incumbent on the members and friends of the 
Association to see that they do not lose by it. 
 
The next meeting of the Association will be held in the Legion Hall, 
Seymour Street, on Tuesday, January 6th. 
 
The President and Executive would like to take this opportunity of 
wishing you the compliments of the Season and their hope for a 
successful New Year. 
 
Yours very truly, 
Secretary. 









April 7th, 1942. 
 
A meeting of the BC. Pipers Association was held in the Canadian 
Legion Hall with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the lest 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
K. MacLeod protested against the proposed Concert and Dance being held 
in the Canadian Legion Hall and the bagpipe orchestra, this being 
adopted at a previous meeting at which Mr, MacLeod was unable to 
attend. In justifying the Hall it was pointed out that no other Hall 
was available on Saturday evenings. 
 
The Presidnet reported that the recent good will visit to Victoria was 
very satisfactory. 
The arrangements for the Concert and Dance to be held on Saturday 
April 11th were reviewed in detail and the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
May 5th, 1942. 
 
A General meeting of the Association was held in the Canadian Legion 
Hall on Tuesday May 5th. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
The Secretary advised that an approximate profit of $20.00 would 
be realised from the Concert and Dance held in April. Considerable 
discussion resulted from the use of a bagpipe orchestra, but the $20 
profit was very welcome. It was pointed out that the orchestra was 
unavoidably hindered  in its practises and that even more favorable 
results might have been attained, 
A unanimous vote of thanks was tendered the orchestra. of Ian MacK. 
Ian MaoIntosh, Hugh Aird and Patsy Taylor. 
A suggestion that the $2 or $3 be paid to the girl playing the traps 
was not proceeded with. 
 
The President pointed out that we were a little off schedule with our 
Annual meetings and election of officers and instructed that the 
Secretary notify the Members and hold an election of officers at the 
next monthly meeting. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
President. 
  





1 9 4 1 
ANNUAL GATHERING. 
Elks Hall Saturday Jan. 31. 1942. 
Receipts.     Expenses. 
 
At Door  $53.50    Printing  $12.82 
Entries  14.25  $67.75   Engraving    1.05 
       Rent.     20.00 
       Judges Fees    3.00 
Ian Mackenzie $5.00    Mis. Prizes   47.78 
J,H. Forester  5.00    Dinner    17.35 
Caledonian Soc.  5.00    Sec. Ex.     11.00   
Gaelic Soc.  5.00   Advertising     2.40              
J. Thomson       5,00 
Robt. Fiddes 20.00       $115.40            
J. Falconer 20.00 
E. Hamber       15.00 
A. MacNab        3.00 
          83.00 
Total    $150.75 
      Net Profit $35.35 
Secy, Treasurer. 
 





Concert and Dance. 
 
Canadian Legion Hall April 11th, 1942 
 
Reoeipts.     Expenses. 
W. Urquhart $2.45   Sundries $ .75 
R. Lamont   3.50   Eats  4.50 
H. Aird   2.10   Rent  2.00  
A. MacNab    .70   Tickets 3.75      
C. MacKenzie   .70 
I. MacKinnon  1.05     $11.00                 
K. MacLeod   1.05 
J. Paul   1.40 
A. Laird   1.40 
At Door  18.20 
   32.55 
 
Net Profit $21.55 
 
Secy.Tressurer. 





ANNUAL STATEMENT, 
 
Jan. 1, 1940 May 15th 1942. 
 
Cash on Hand Jan. 1, 1940   $77.73 
 
Net Loss 1940  14.89 
Net Loss 1941  66.72 
 
    81.61 
 
Net Profit portion of 1942, 57.90 
 
Cash on Hand May 15th 1942. $54.02 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Seoretary-Treasurer. 
 
 
 K. MacLeod. Auditor. 





 
A regular monthly meeting of the Association was held 
in the Legion Hall Seymour St. on June 2nd. The minutes of the last 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
It was moved and seconded that the financial statement be adopted as 
read and a vote of thanks be extended to the auditors. 
 
the elections were then opened and the results are as follows  
Pres. John Paul   Vice Pres. Bill Urquhart. 
Sec. Ian MacKinnon  Treas. Bill Lamont. 
Committee    Auditors. Hugh Aird & I.MacIntosh. 
J.Paul    A.Macnab 
B.Urquhart    D.MacIver I.MacKinnon   
B.Lamont    G.Smith 
C.MacKenzie   A. Kirk 
J.MacKenzie   K.Maclwod 
I.MacIntosh   Hugh Aird. R.Allan 
 
After the elections there was a discussion for entertainement at the 
monthly meetings. A committee was appointed of B.Urquhart as chairman, 
Bill Lamont Hugh Aird and J.MacKenzie.  
 
There was a discussion for some entertainment after the games for 
visiting pipers. Similar to the meeting held in Victoria this was left 
to the entertainment committee. 
 
There was a motion to go back to the old hall but the majority were in 
favour of our present position. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
Pres. Sec. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
 
Tuesday , July 7. 
A meeting of the association was held in the Legion hall with the 
pres. in the chair. The secretary and the minutes of the last meeting 
were absent. 
 
A syllabus of the Vancouver Island Pipers Society Piping school was 
exhibited and studied. 
 
It was recommended that the association do something about securing 
Merit Certificates for pipers and prospective pipers there was a 
suggestion that 3 certificates be awarded, 
preliminary, intermediate, and final and that meetings be held once a 
year. 
 
The members were reminded that commencing in Sept. there would be a 
program arranged each meeting night after the meeting. 
 
 The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 





Tues. Aug 4th. 
 
A meeting of the association was held in the Canadian Legion hall. The 
president was in the chair and the minutes of the previous meeting 
were adopted as read. Two new members were in attendance. 
 
A motion was passed that a letter be sent to the Caledonian Society 
bearing the following Recomendations. 
 
1 That B class band competition be abolished. 
 
2 That 70 points be allotted for piping 25 points for drumming and 5 
points for marching. 
 
These points were taken from those given at prominent Scottish Games. 
 
It was announced that the Elks Hall had been engaged on January 30th. 
1943 for the annual gathering. 
 
There was a discussion regarding a rule to regulate the speed of bands 
when playing. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
Tuesday September 1st. 
 
A regular meeting of the association was held in the Canadian Legion 
hall with the Vice Pres. in the chair the minutes of the last meeting 
were adopted as read. 
 
It was unanimously decided thot if any piper was ever picked up for 
playing his pipes on the street the association would request the 
services of Mr. Cline a very prominent lawyer in the Seaforths. In 
order to try the case in court. 
 
The secretary was instructed to reserve the Canadian Legion hall for 
the 4th. Sat. in Nov. for our annual dance. 
 
The Lobban sisters orchestra was to be contacted as soon as possible. 
 
The secretary was also instructed to send a letter to the Caledonian 
society in regard to their Pipe band competition. the Meeting then 
adjourned. 
 
Sec. 





 
Mr. R. Skinner, 
Secretary Caledonian Society, 
571 West 22nd. Ave. 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
it was decided at a recent meeting of our association that a letter be 
sent to your society with regard to the Caledonian games. We wish to 
put forth the following recomendations for the pipe band competition. 
 
l. That B class bands be eliminated. 
2. That 70 points be allotted to piping 25 for drumming and 5 for 
marching. 
These points were taken from those given at prominent Scottish games. 
 
We sincerely hope that these recommendations will be given much 
thought by the games committee. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
A regular monthly meeting was held in the Legion Hall with the Vice 
President in the chair. 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A committe was appointed for  to arrrange the program for our 
forthcoming dance. 
The secretary was instructed to arrange for the hall and it was 
decided that tickets would be printed. 
Hill Lamont was appointed to look after the pipers for the 
evening. 
 
There was discussion on our coming competition and it was decided 
that— 
 
l. 5 prizes be given for novices. _ 
2. P.M. Barrie judge amateurs by himself. 
3. P.M.Jimmy Watt should judge amateurs and the quartets.  
4. Mr. W. Douglas judge the Veterans. 
5. Messrs. Bain and MacKenzie would be asked to judge. 
 
It was unanimously decided that Pipe Major Bain be given a 
Permanent membership in our organization. 
 
The meeting adjourned. 
  
Vice Pres. 
Sec. 





Tuesday Nov. 3rd./42. 
 
A meeting of the Assn. was held in the Legion Hall with the Vice Pres. 
in the chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
The attendance at the meeting was small. The members were informed 
that the Canadian Gov't, was taking over the Elk's Hall as from Dec. 
15th. 
therefore our Annual gathering on Jan. 31st. was cancelled. The 
advisability of holding the Gathering in the meeting hall was 
discussed. 
 
Hugh Aird was appointed to inquire into the health of the sick 
memebers. 
quartette from the Glengarry Girl's Band was on hand to render 
selections. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
Tuesday Dec. lst../42. 
  A meeting of the Assn. was held in the Legion hall with the Vice 
Pres. in the chair 
 The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. IT WAS VERY 
DISHEARTENING TO SEE  SUCH A SMALL TURNOUT. ONLY 5 MEMBERS ATTENDED. 
 There was a discussion on the 
 availiability of the Moose Hall and the Sec. was instructed to 
reserve the Same for January 30th. 1943. 
 
There was a suggestion to raise the dues or have an initiation fee, 
not applicable to young pipers. 
 
The hall was being repaired and therefore  in no state to play pipes 
in, for this reason the meeting then adjourned.  
 
 





 
 
Dear Member: 
 
As you might already know, the Government has taken over the Elk's 
Hall to use as barracks for the C.W.A.C. For this reason we were 
forced to look for another hall in which to hold our Eleventh Annual 
Gathering. The most convenient hall available was the Moose Hall, which 
we engaged for January 30th, 1943. 
 
The program will be the same as last year. 
Afternoon commencing at 2:30 p.m.: 
 
Novices, 
Under 16, Marches-Strathspeys and Reels. Amateur and Professional 
Piobaireachd. 
 
Evening 7:00 p.m. Sharp!! 
Amateur-Marches-Strathspeys and Reels. Professional-Marches-
Strathspeys and Reels--Jigs. Veterans-Old Highland Airs. 
Quartettes. 
 
All members are requested to attend the regular monthly meeting to be  
held in the Legion Hall, 856 Seymour Street, on Tuesday, January 5th, 
at 8:00 p.m. This will be the last meeting before the Competition. 
Remember the new address: Moose Hall, 1021 west Hastings Street, next 
to the Marine Building. 
 
 
The President and the Executive would like to take this op-portunity 
of wishing you the compliments of the season. 
 
W. A. URQUHART, SECRETARY  VANCOUVER. B.C. 
Yours truly, 
December 28th, 1942. 
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